
Mail to: PO Box 46, Hinesville, GA 31310   (912) 877-3223 flemington@coastalnow.net 

 THE CITY OF CITY HALL 

Flemington 
156 Old Sunbury Road 
Flemington, GA 31313 

 

Paul Hawkins, Mayor 
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MILLAGE RATE & CITY ENGINEER WORKSHOP MINUTES 
MAY 26TH, 2021 AT 2:00 PM. 

FLEMINGTON CITY HALL   156 OLD SUNBURY RD. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION IN PERSON OR VIA FACEBOOK LIVE 

 
PRESENT AT CITY HALL:  Mayor Paul Hawkins 
  Mayor Pro Tem Palmer Dasher 
  Council Member David Edwards 
  Council Member Hasit Patel 
  Council Member Gail Evans 
  Council Member Leigh Smiley 
  Jenelle Gordon, City Clerk 
   
PRESENT VIA ZOOM:  Council Member Rene’ Harwell 
(VIDEO CONFERENCING)   
   
ABSENT:  Craig Stafford, City Attorney 
  

1. A workshop of the City of Flemington was called to order by Mayor Hawkins on Wednesday, May 26th, 
2021 at 2:15 p.m. in the conference room at City Hall in Flemington, GA.  A quorum of the Council 
necessary to conduct business was present in-person and via Zoom teleconferencing. 

 
2. Ms.  Glenda Roberts from the Liberty County Tax Assessors Office gave a presentation and answered 

questions regarding the millage rate process.  To cover all city expenses, it was estimated that a rate of 4 
mils would need to be assessed. 
 

3. The workshop was called to order at 3:35 pm. for the appointment of a City Engineer.  Mr. Jeff Ricketson, 
from the Liberty Consolidated Planning Commission collected the secret ballots for the appointment of a 
City Engineer from the Council and tallied the results.  Mr. Trent Long scored 256 points, Mr. Paul Simonton 
received 258 points, and M.E. Sack Engineering scored the highest with 268 points. Councilman Edwards 
made a motion to appoint M.E. Sack Engineering as the City’s Engineer.  Councilwoman Evans seconded the 
motion.  All approved.  The motion passed. 
 

4. Councilman Dasher made a motion to adjourn the workshops.  Councilman Edwards seconded the motion.  
All approved.  The motion passed and the workshop adjourned at 3:39 p.m. 

 
Respectfully Prepared and Submitted by: 
 
 
Jenelle Gordon, City Clerk 
 
Approved by the Committee on June 8th, 2021 as written/corrected. 


